Minutes

Pollinator Pathways NH

Sub-Committee of the Kingston Conservation Commission

Thursday, May 18, 2023

Present: Evy Nathan, Marghi Bean, Melanie Dostie 

Volunteers:  Kathy Youzwak & Mary Kachanian

Meeting held at the Kingston Community Library

Meeting called to order at 5:35pm

Secretary’s Report and General Business

Minutes from April 20th meeting – mm 2nd

Old Business:

The Stepping Stones native plant garden project (grant) is in full swing. There was a large response to the invitation to create a pollinator garden. Seeds have been given out. Hopefully we will be seeing photos of new gardens this summer.  Kristen Murphy from Exeter CC has been very involved.  Evy gave seed packets to High School, Library, 4 in Danville, 5 in Kingston, 2 at Church & the Auburn Seed library.  We will wait for seeds to be planted and people will send photos.  Evy and Kristen will report back to the funder.
The Spring Ephemeral Walk with Kevin Talbot was successfully moved to Kingston’s Valley Lane Town Forest.  The Flood Plain walk in Epping was flooded out!  Small turnout but a good walk.
PPNH presentations have gone well.  Currently, this week, there were 3 more in the series for the Danville Elementary School.  Next week is Swasey Elementary School for kindergarten classes.

New Business:

The Seed Library at KCL has been expanded to give away plant sprouts. There are some on the window sill, ready to go. 

PPNH had ordered native pollinator shrubs from a NH Nursery. They were picked up and will be used in several town locations. There were 7 assorted native shrubs. Some trees we purchased for the Rec garden.  10 plants need to be put in the garden.  Evy is looking for help putting the plants in.  Evy will let PP members know when she’s planting.
We need to re-boot the connections that we have with our CC partners and CCs who are not partners.  Covid put a stop to our working together. Together we are stronger and can work on projects together.

Simsbury Pollinator Pathways https://www.simsburypollinatorpath.org/ – Connecticut – We’ve wanted to connect with them for 5 years but haven’t had luck.  Only one town in NH was listed as a PP with them.  Evy reached out and heard back from them.  They are very interested in working with us, but we’re still investigating, as there are rules that we need to follow if we are part of their organization.

Kathy has some connections with folks in Hampstead Garden Club and the Shady Hill Nursery in Londonderry.  She will start working with them to see if we can collaborate.  

New and ongoing activities:
May 20th
· Kathy and Molly have volunteered to man the PPNH Information table at the KCL Library plant sale. 
· Evy and Marghi will be in Hampton at the SHEA Coastal Resilience and Resource Fair – Alternative to Lawns
· Kristen is going to be in Dover at the Leslie Herd workshop.
May 25th- Pollinator fun with the Swasey School, Brentwood

May 31st- Exeter Public Library – pollinator presentation – 6pm
POLLINATOR WEEK ACTIVITIES June 19-25 (ongoing activities)


19th

Rewilding your back yard - Hampstead


20 -25

Kids crafts at KCL 


21 

Photo challenge _ FB


23 

Wildflower walk -Kingston – Evy – location TBD
July 8th – Booth at New Boston Festival at Live, Bee, or Die Farm-we’ve been told that we can sell seeds and give out pollinator information at this event.
Sept. 9th – Kingston Days Booth with Kingston Conservation



What can we do to draw more people into our booth?

Nov. – 5th Annual Seed Exchange

Action Items

      June or Sept - keystone plants lecture (ask UNH Master Gardeners)

    Re-wilding/ Cheryl Keim – June 19th – action item Evy – Make flyer
    Wildflower walks - July /Aug

    Deb Waters – wanting to get her conservation commission to connected with us.
    Marghi needs to get feedback from - Newton Greenhouse and North Hill Nursery in North Hampton.

    Marghi – need to contact John Forti- Bedrock Gardens, Lee – 25 acres of gardens and sculptures.  Evy suggests a meeting first with John to see how we can collaborate.
Kathy -contact Hampstead garden club
Bucket List   --

     Shrubs for pollinators – brochure for event
    Abenaki Garden/ Rockingham Herb Society

    Virtual Wildflower walk (film in summer /show in winter?)  - on hold
Meeting Adjourned 6:17pm

Upcoming meetings: Kingston Community Library - Pope room – 5:30pm

June 15, July 20, August 17

Respectfully submitted, 

Melanie Dostie

Secretary
